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Betty Morin, President  •  Delora Brown, Secretary  •  Joe Des Barres, Treasurer  •  Jim Doty, Newsletter Editor
Kathleen Doty, AAUW Fund VP  •  Deanna Arthur, Membership VP  •  Elena Velarde, Program VP

In principle and practice AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation 
in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin or disability.

serving the cities of Alhambra, San Gabriel, Monterey Park and Montebello

The Mission Gateway

March, 2020

AAUW's Los Angeles County Interbranch Council (LACIC) is throwing a tea party and you’re invited!

Suffrage Centennial Tea

Sunday, March 8, 2020
Women’s City Club of Pasadena

160 N Oakland Avenue, Pasadena 91101
2:00 PM to 4:00 PM

(free parking is accessed off Madison)

Join in celebrating the 100th anniversary of the pas-
sage of the 19th amendment – constitutionally guar-
anteeing women the right to vote. If possible, come 
dressed in appropriate suffragist costume; but by all 
means do wear a hat. Nan Johnson, the woman who 
lead the charge producing the 2020 Rose Parade suf-
fragist float, "Years of Hope, Years of Courage," will 
be our guest speaker.

Reservations for the High Tea are on a first come, first 
served basis and must be made by March 4th. Cost is 
$30 per person. Checks should be made payable to 
LACIC and sent to:

Ginny Hatfield
11579 Hesby Street
Valley Village, CA 91601
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Remembering the Past-
Rockin' the Future

News from Our State Leaders

Here's a sampling of the events planned for the 2020 
AAUW California convention at the Westin San Fran-
cisco Airport, April 17-19.

We will meet some women from the past who have had 
a great impact on our lives.  Did you know that the first 
woman to run for President of the United States was 
Victoria Woodhull? She believed that women already 
had the right to vote because the 14th and 15th amend-
ments had given all citizens the right to vote.  In 1872, 
she selected the former slave and abolitionist leader 
Frederick Douglass as her running mate and made an 
attempt to run for the highest office in our land, but the 
government refused to put their names on the ballot.

After she and her sister made a fortune as stockbrokers, 
they started a newspaper that advocated, among other 
things, sex education, short skirts, and women’s suffrage. 
Perhaps you will run into Ms. Woodhull at the conven-
tion or maybe you will see the great suffragist, Elizabeth 
Cady Stanton or the brave and wonderful Harriet Tub-
man.

Our AAUW Fund workshop, “The New and the Tried 
and True” will feature Heather Miller, National Advance-
ment Director and members of the California Fund 
Committee.  There will be an opportunity to ask ques-
tions and share ideas for fundraising. 

We surpassed our goal of $500,000 with a total of 
$500,717.80!  The AAUW Fund Gala will celebrate the 
10 top branches that contributed to AAUW Fund, based 
on both total amount donated and amount per capita.   
The 2019 State Named Gift Honoree will be revealed. 

The Communications Committee will present an arse-
nal of publicity tools to get the word out about branch 
events to your members and the public at the AAUW 
California convention. You’ll hear about some tried and 
true methods as well as some new and different tech-
niques. Costumes might be involved!

Convention attendees can join in the fight for equity 
for women and girls by participating in Saturday's Days 
for Girls event.  Days for Girls is an international non-
profit that prepares and distributes sustainable menstrual 

health solutions to girls who would otherwise miss 
school during their monthly periods.  We invite you to 
join in the effort by donating kit materials or participate 
in the Days for Girls session to assemble hygiene kits 
on Saturday morning at the convention.  If you can't 
attend the convention you can give kit materials to a 
branch member who plans to attend.  The current list 
includes: Deanna Arthur, Jim Doty, Kathleen Doty, Joe 
DesBarres, Betty Morin, Jane Krauss, Janice Lee or Elena 
Velarde.

Kit materials:
•	Girls’ 100% cotton undies in sizes 10, 12, 14 or 

16. Briefs, hipsters or bikini styles (no boy shorts or 
thongs). Darker colors, floral, geometric are best. No 
faces or eyes. Note: white undies and washcloths are 
often included in packages you purchase. These can be 
dyed a darker color.

•	 Small travel-sized soaps
•	Dark washcloths

Even if you can’t attend the convention you can help 
prior by supporting kit creation. See how HERE.

Need Financial Assis-
tance for a New Project?

Carol Holzgrafe, Chair
Project Oversight Committee

oc@aauw-ca.org

Is your branch planning a new (or ongoing) project that 
could use some funding? If so, consider applying for an 
AAUW California State Project Grant. Click HERE to 
find more details and the updated application form. 
March 1, 2020, is the deadline to apply for one of two 
grants up to $500. Mission-based projects will have an 
edge. The grant awards will be announced at the April 
convention.

These grants provide start-up and second-year assistance 
to branches, other affiliated entities or individual mem-
bers proposing a potential new state project. Existing 
projects overseen by the AAUW California Project Over-
sight Committee are Tech Trek and Speech Trek, though 
smaller projects are, of course, welcome.

https://bor.aauw-ca.org/sendy/l/XlTK5uhIQ2gexx89ftdHtQ/OznnZM4CZBSO3dTBIau8924A/ZKrEPkp8892vFsu4SIG2zeAA
mailto:oc@aauw-ca.org
https://bor.aauw-ca.org/sendy/l/XlTK5uhIQ2gexx89ftdHtQ/GSTSEMwS892mW6U5xpiOP0Dg/ZKrEPkp8892vFsu4SIG2zeAA
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Vision

Equity for all.

Mission

To advance gender 
equity for women 
and girls through 

research, education 
and advocacy.

Values

Nonpartisan.
Fact-based.
Integrity.

Inclusion and 
Intersectionality.

She-roes

Molly MacGregor: 
Women’s History 
Month

Molly MacGregor, along with several other women from 
Sonoma County, California, organized the nation’s first 
Women’s History Day 40 years ago. Her idea grew into 
a national event that led to Women’s History Month. It 
was ratified by U.S. President Jimmy Carter and enacted 
by Congress. In 1981, Senator Orrin Hatch and Repre-
sentative Barbara Mikulski presented resolutions to Con-
gress designating March 8 as Women’s History Week. In 
1987, Congress designated the entire month of March 
as Women’s History Month. Since then, MacGregor and 
the National Women’s History Project have worked tire-
lessly to carry the movement forward.

President’s Message
Spring is just around the 
corner and with it comes a 
renewed energy to look to 
the future of our AAUW 
branch. Your Branch Board 
of Directors engaged in 
several discussions around 
the subject of a dues increase 
and presented you with the 
fact that there has not been 
an increase in 25 years. (See 
February Mission Gateway 
article). I am urging you 
to consider the following proposal: Shall the branch 
membership dues be changed from $18.00 annually to 
$21.00 annually beginning July 1, 2020?  Your Yes vote 
at the April 20, 2020 Annual Meeting ensures that the 
branch will be able to stay abreast of the rising costs of 
programs and branch operations.

In addition, I want to draw special attention to the work 
of the March She-roe, Molly MacGregor in this month’s 
edition of the Mission Gateway. She and a small group 
of women took up the torch of the earliest suffragettes 
which ultimately resulted in March being designated as 
“Women’s History Month”.  Follow in their footsteps by 
encouraging all of our family, friends and neighbors to 
Vote! Vote! Vote!

Betty Morin

Betty  

Molly MacGregor, left, Paula Hammett, Mary Ruthsdotter, Maria 
Cuevas and Bette Morgan. These five women met in Sonoma 
County and, together, turned March into Women’s History 
Month. (Courtesy of Molly MacGregor)

Register for 
Convention Now! 

If you are internet enabled, you can register now for the 
2020 state convention via the AAUW California web-
site (aauw-ca.org).  The convention will be April 17th 
through the 19th at the Westin San Francisco Airport 
Hotel in Milbae.  If you are not internet enabled, you 
will be able to register through the mail using a form in 
the upcoming winter issue of the California Perspective.
You will find plenty of rewarding experiences at the 
convention, and you can enhance the experience (and 
receive a $75 refund) by volunteering!

Mission Gateway
Articles relating to AAUW's mission or Branch ac-
tivities are gladly accepted.  Material for the Mission 
Gateway must be received no later than the 15th of 
the month prior to the intended month of publica-
tion.

http://aauw-ca.org
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Equal Pay Day – 
Wear Red
By Karen Jackle
AAUW-CA Public Policy Committee

The next Equal Pay Day is Tuesday, March 31, 2020. 
This date symbolizes how far into the year women must 
work to earn what men earned in the previous year.The 
National Committee on Pay Equity https://www.pay-
equity.org/day.html reminds us to wear red to symbolize 
how far women and minorities are “in the red” with 
their pay.  This is a great idea for branch members 
working Equal Pay Day tables in their communities or at 
local colleges. 

AAUW’s updated publication TheSimple Truth  is based 
on the most recently released data from the U.S. Census 
Bureau. In 2018, women received just 82 cents for every 
dollar paid to a man. Women of color often face a wider 
gap compared to white men; black women make 62 
cents on the dollar; and latinas make 54 cents on the 
dollar. The pay gap has only decreased by a nickel in 
the 21st Century. For more information on the gender 
pay gap, and ideas for Equal Pay Day events, check out 
https://www.aauw.org/resource/how-to-equal-pay-day/.

On the national level, the Paycheck Fairness Act passed 
the House of Representatives and languishes in the 
Senate with no action yet taken. The Equal Pay Act 
requires that men and women be given equal pay for 
equal work in the same establishment. The jobs need 
not be identical, but they must be substantially equal. 
It is job content, not job titles, that determines whether 
jobs are substantially equal. Specifically, the Equal Pay 
Act provides that employers may not pay unequal wages 
to men and women who perform jobs that require 
substantially equal skill, effort and responsibility, and 
that are performed under similar working conditions 
within the same establishment.

According to WAGE (Women Are Getting Even), 
women earn one million less than men in their lifetime. 
AAUW has facilitated Start Smart and Work Smart 
workshops to help close the gap, and you can learn more 
about these workshops at the website:   https://www.pay-
equity.org/day-kit.html.  AAUW now offers an online 
one-hour Work Smart workshop accessed from the www.
aauw.org for salary negotiation skills.

AAUW Fund
It is March!  Women’s History month!  And, this year, 
women’s equal pay day (the date that symbolizes how far 
into the year a woman must work to earn as much as a 
man in the previous year), falls on March 31st.  March 
is a good time to reflect on all the good AAUW does 
in its efforts to attain education and equity for women 
and girls.  Above all, the AAUW Fund makes it possible 
to assist women get advanced degrees and education 
in alternative professions through its Fellowships and 
Grants; to provide leadership guidance to college women 
through the National Conference of College Women 
Student Leaders (NCCWSL); to work for pay equity 
through Work Smart and Start Smart; to assist in legal 
cases fighting gender bias in the workplace and much 
more.  Alhambra-San Gabriel Branch has a long history 
of supporting the Fund and I hope you all will continue 
that support by purchasing Dining with the Dotys raffle 
tickets again this year.  Tickets will be available at all 
branch functions up to the Annual Meeting when the 
winner will be drawn.  100% of the proceeds go to the 
Fund – an easy way to show your support with the pos-
sibility of a wonderful meal and evening with 
friends.

AAUW Fund Trivia for March:  Did you know that in 
1943 Scientist Florence Seibert won the first AAUW 
Achievement Award, which recognizes a woman in the 
United States for distinguished scholarly or professional 
achievement?  Seibert invented the first reliable tubercu-
losis test and improved the safety of intravenous injec-
tions.

Kathleen

https://www.pay-equity.org/day.html
https://www.pay-equity.org/day.html
https://www.aauw.org/resource/how-to-equal-pay-day/
https://www.pay-equity.org/day-kit.html
https://www.pay-equity.org/day-kit.html
http://www.aauw.org
http://www.aauw.org
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Join us for the classic comic opera

The
Marriage 
of
Figaro
Composed by

Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart
Park in Student Parking Lot No. 5, on Bonnie Ave. south of Colorado Blvd.  Buy ($2) a parking ticket from the 
machine in the lot and display it on the dashboard.  Bonnie will meet you with your tickets in front of Sexson 
Auditorium (facing Colorado Blvd.) from 1:30 to 2:00 PM on April 4th.  Questions? Contact:

Bonnie Gonzalez (626-446-8714, bonmago@att.net) or Lilia Hall (626-570-5067, liliaehall@gmail.com)

SATURDAY 
APRIL 4th 2020, 2:00 PM

Pasadena City College, Sexson Auditorium
1570 E. Colorado Blvd., Pasadena 

Benefits AAUW Tech Trek North 
sending girls to Science Camp

Open Seating (no reserved seats)
General Admission $30, Seniors and Students $25

Make CHECKS payable to: Bonnie Gonzalez by March 26, 2020.  
Mail to:  Bonnie Gonzalez

2601 Warren Way
Arcadia CA 91007

mailto:bonmago%40att.net?subject=
mailto:liliaehall%40gmail.com?subject=
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Are men and women truly equal today, or are the suf-
fragists of 1920 still suffering in 2020?  On Saturday, 
February 8th, thirteen very bright, insightful, eloquent 
high school students provided their answers in the first 
phase of AAUW California’s Eleanor Stem Allen Memo-
rial Speech Trek.  The top five contestants were:
Judge’s 
Award Student Grade School
 1st Katherine Xie 12 Gabrielino High
 2nd Sarah Huapaya   Alhambra High
 3rd Aman Kumar 10 Don Bosco Tech. Inst.
 4th Nicole Lu   S. Pasadena High
 5th Felicia Tang 12 Gabrielino High

The following students, listed in random order, also 
spoke:  Khin Han (12th grade, Gabrielino High), Lin 
Knudsen (12th grade, Gabrielino High), Jayden Chow 
(9th grade, San Gabriel High), Jasmine Luong (9th grade, 
San Gabriel High), Mikaela Perez-Beltran (10th grade,  
Alhambra High), Shruti Chand (S. Pasadena High),   
Jessica Lieu (Alhambra High) and Diamy Wang (10th 
grade, Alhambra High).  Esther Xu, a student attending 
Ramona Convent Secondary School, entered the compe-
tition but was unable to speak due to illness.
Upon later review of Katherine Xie's video, we discov-
ered that her speech had run over the time limit.  There-
fore, the video of our 2nd place speaker, Sarah Huapaya, 
will be posted on Facebook for review by a panel of State 
Speech Trek judges.
The State Speech Trek judges will review the best speech 
from each participating branch and select five finalists, 
two of whom will be named as Honorable Mention. The 
top three finalists will compete for cash prizes at the state 
convention on Saturday, April 18, 2020, at the Westin 
San Francisco Airport Hotel.  Travel expenses, lodging, 
and meals for each finalist and her/his chaperone will be 

Our Speech Trek contestants.  Top 3 speakers are in the front 
row: Katherine Xie (1st, 3rd from left), Aman Kumar (3rd, 4th from 
left) and Sarah Huapaya (2nd, far right).

Speech Trek reimbursed by AAUW. 
The first place winner at the state contest will receive 
$1500.  The second place winner at the state contest will 
receive $1000, and the third place winner will receive 
$500.  The finalists who received honorable mention 
also receive cash prizes: $250 for 4th place and $150 for 
5th place.
Among the capacity crowd were Dominique Rueda-
flores, last year’s statewide winner from Ramona Con-
vent Secondary School, and US Congresswoman Judy 
Chu.  Representative Chu presented a Certificate of 
Congressional Recognition. The certificate states, “In 
recognition of your high standards of excellence and out-
standing achievements.  Your dedication to help women 
and girls break down education and economic barriers 
is truly commendable. Your commitment to the youth 
of the greater San Gabriel Valley is deeply appreciated.  
Congratulations and best wishes in your future endeav-
ors!”

This year's Pasadena Showcase House of Design is a 
two-story Federal-Style country estate of 6700 square 
feet built in 1937 on two acres in Arcadia.  There are 15 
interior and 4-5 exterior designers.  There will be music 
and art inside and outside, daily performances, and three 
special ticket events outside on Friday and Saturday eve-
nings.  Food offerings, as well as 26 shopping venders, 
are planned.  Free parking and shuttle to the House are 
at Santa Anita Racetrack, Gate 5.  New this year is also 
a free shuttle to the House, from the Arcadia Station of 
the Gold Line Light rail.

Continued on next page
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By MARCH 6th, we need to know your shift 
choices.  Please email or call Bonnie Gonzalez 
(bonmago@att.net, (626) 446-8714) or Lilia Hall 
(liliaehall@gmail.com (626) 570-8067) with the 
following information:
Name___________________________________
Phone___________________________________ 
Email____________________________________ 
Shift Choice: (Date/Time/Number of Persons)
1st ____________/_____________/____________ 
2nd____________/_____________/____________
3rd____________/_____________/____________
4th____________/_____________/____________
Are you available to staff shifts that may open? ___

2020 See's Candy 
Sale for Tech Trek
Please support Tech Trek's See's Candy Fundraiser: 
Easter Candy Presale.  We appreciate your efforts over 
the last couple of years and hope you'll be able to help us 
out again this year.  Here are the details:
• Dates: Now until March 23rd. Please turn in all the 

orders to Lyda Chee by Monday, March 23rd.
• Lyda Chee is the coordinator for this fund raiser and 

can be reached at (323) 264-5833.  Her address is 
1325 Ridgecrest Street, Monterey Park, CA 91754

• Collect the money when you take the order, or at least 
before you turn in the order and money to Lyda.

• Please make one check for your whole order out to 
Lyda Chee as this is not tax deductible.

The suggested selling prices on the flyer (pages 5 and 
6) are the same as those in the retail stores. We earn the 
most profit (50%) by selling the following items: Pea-
nut Butter Egg, Chocolate Butter Egg, Bordeaux Egg, 
Marshmallow Eggs, and Bunny Artist Box.

The following items earn us less profit, but you are wel-
come to sell them to people who want them: Nuts and 
Chews, Assorted Chocolates, Assorted Lolliipops, Toffee-
ettes and Peanut Brittle.

Mail or deliver your order form and check to Lyda Chee 
by Monday, March 23rd.  She will order and pick up the 
candy, sort it and store it at her house.
You can arrange to pick up your order from Lyda at her 
house. Easter day is Sunday, April 12th, so we want you 
to have the candy in time to distribute to your family 
and friends.
Thank you from the Tech Trek Committee!

Staffing the Showcase is our major fund-raiser.  Tech 
Trek North earns $40 for each four-hour shift worked.  
We need members, family and friends to staff four-hour 
shifts inside and outside the Showcase House.  You and 
a friend may staff a 4-hour shift together, each working 
two hours.  Every person who staffs two four-hour shifts 
receives a free ticket to Showcase.  The shifts are as fol-
lows:

Updated Staffing Schedule
Dates:  April 26 to May 17, 2020
Days:  Sunday through Saturday (closed Monday)
Shift Times: There are five overlapping time slots each 
day, shown below. The number in parentheses is the 
number of shifts in the time slot each day.
Time: 9:30-1:30 10:00-2:00 10:30-2:30 1:30-5:30 2:00-6:00
Shifts: (7) (3) (1) (7) (3)
More shifts may be added.

Save the Date!!!

AAUW CA Convention 
April 17-19, 2020 

Remembering the Past, Rockin’ the Future. 
Westin San Francisco Airport 

See you there!! 

Our branch website is
alhsangab-ca.aauw.net 

Our MeetUp.com page is
Am. Assoc. Univ. Women -- Alhambra, San Ga-

briel, Monterey Pk

Our Facebook page is
AAUW-Alhambra-San-Gabriel-Branch

Continued from previous page

mailto:bonmago%40att.net?subject=
mailto:liliaehall%40gmail.com?subject=
http://alhsangab-ca.aauw.net
http://Am. Assoc. Univ. Women -- Alhambra, San Gabriel, Monterey Pk
http://Am. Assoc. Univ. Women -- Alhambra, San Gabriel, Monterey Pk
https://www.facebook.com/AAUW-Alhambra-San-Gabriel-Branch-213107395372251/?eid=ARDt8ArqDCIDt6VVszSXg85YeDl6t-pynGfGiQP5rChzdn3kfEhMF81veOpuKDDPBit4eRq-TVRuALxC
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American Association of University Women -
Alhambra/San Gabriel Branch

American Association of University Women -
Alhambra/San Gabriel Branch
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March 18

Books Group1

The book group will be 
discussing Father Gregory 
Boyle's two books.

In his first book, Tattoos 
on the Heart: The Power of 

Boundless Compas-
sion, Gregory Boyle 
introduced us to 
Homeboy Industries, 
the largest gang-
intervention program 
in the world. Critics 
hailed that book as an 
“astounding literary 
and spiritual feat” 
(Publishers Weekly) 
that is “destined to 
become a classic of 
both urban reportage 
and contemporary 

spirituality” (Los Angeles Times). Now, after the suc-
cessful expansion of Homeboy Industries, Boyle returns 
with Barking to the Choir to reveal how com passion is 
transforming the lives of gang members.

In a nation deeply divided and plagued by poverty and 
violence, Barking to the Choir offers a snapshot into the 
challenges and joys of life on the margins. Sergio, arrest-
ed at age nine, in a gang by age twelve, and serving time 
shortly thereafter, now works with the substance-abuse 
team at Homeboy to help others find sobriety. Jamal, 
abandoned by his family when he tried to attend school 
at age seven, gradually finds forgive ness for his schizo-
phrenic mother. New father Cuco, who never knew his 
own dad, thinks of a daily adventure on which to take 
his four-year-old son. These former gang members uplift 
the soul and reveal how bright life can be when filled 
with unconditional love and kindness.

These books are guaranteed to shake up our ideas about 
God and about people with a glimpse at a world defined 
by more compassion and fewer barriers. 

March 10

Drama Group
Based on the best-selling 
book by Cheryl Strayed and 
adapted for the stage by 
Nia Vardalos, Tiny Beauti-
ful Things personifies the 
questions and answers that 
“Sugar” was publishing 
online from 2010-2012. 
When the struggling writer 
was asked to take over the 
unpaid, anonymous posi-
tion of advice columnist, 
Strayed used empathy and 
her personal experiences to 
help those seeking guid-
ance for obstacles both large 

and small. Tiny Beautiful Things is a play about reach-
ing when you’re stuck, healing when you’re broken, and 
finding the courage to take on the questions which have 
no answers. 

AAUW Fund Raffle

Dining with the Dotys
Let us prepare a semi-formal 
dinner for you and three of 
your friends in our home in 
Alhambra on May 9th (or as ar-
ranged).  Raffle tickets are $10 
each – 3 for $25. Please make 
checks payable to “AAUW 
Fund”.  All tickets and proceeds 
must be turned in by April 19th, 
2020 to the Dotys (1224 S. 
4th St., Alhambra, CA 91801).  

The winning ticket will be drawn on April 20, 2020.  
Ticket holders do not need to be present at the drawing to 
win. 

One hundred percent of ticket proceeds will be donated to 
AAUW Fund to help complete unfinished AAUW Califor-
nia endowments.  Questions? Call 626-284-0763

Risk Averse? 
We also will prepare a semi-formal dinner for you and 
three of your friends if you donate $500 or more to AAUW 
Fund through Dining with the Dotys.
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ACTIVITIES
Where the Fun will be in March

New faces, and used ones, are always welcomed.
Join Us!

Board Meeting Monday, March 2nd in Betty Morin's 
home, 1280 Crest Vista Dr. in Monterey Park.  Open 
to all members.  The meeting convenes at 7:30 PM, but 
members may arrive at 7:00 PM to socialize.  

Professional Women Gourmets will dine 
at Noodle World, 932 Huntington Dr 
in San Marino, at 6:00 PM on Saturday, 
March 7th.   Contact Bill Ferry (wkferry@
gmail.com) before March 6th to confirm at-
tendance.
Celebrate the 100th anniversary of the 
passage of the 19th amendment at 2:00 PM on Sunday, 
March 8th, at the Women’s City Club of Pasadena, 160 
N Oakland Ave. in Pasadena.  Contact Ginny Hatfield 
(11579 Hesby Street, Valley Village, CA 91601) by 
March 4th.  Details on page 1.  In deference to this spe-

cial event, our branch will not produce a general 
branch meeting in March. 

Drama Group will read Tiny 
Beautiful Things by Cheryl 
Strayed at 7:30 PM on Monday, 
March 9th.  Contact Kathleen 

Doty for details.  

Books will discuss books by Father Gregory Boyle 
(Tattoos on the Heart and Barking to the Choir) at 2:00 
PM on Wednesday, March 18th. Contact Betty Morin 
for details.

Meetup - at 6:30 PM on Wednesday, March 25th at 
Canoe House, 805 Fair Oaks Ave. in South Pasadena.  
Come and share the events of your day with a like-mind-
ed group of humans.  Hosted by Deanna Arthur.

Need a ride? 
Want to make new friends?
Want to take a leap into Technology?

Many members would be happy to pick up or drop off 
other members.  Please call or email Deanna Arthur, 
Jane Anderson or Sandy Jelinek if you want to ride or 
are able to offer a ride so we can set up a buddy list.  
For those offering rides, let us know how far you 
are willing to go pick up someone.

Want to try something 
new and different?  
Call Uber or Lyft 
for a ride (smartphone 
"app" not necessary).

Any branch member may bring a proposal in writing [including 
email] to the board for discussion and action at its regular 
meeting by requesting the president to include the proposal as 
an agenda item at least seven days before agenda is published or 
may request to speak to the proposal at board meeting.  

Restaurant Gourmets will dine at 
6:30 PM on Saturday, March 28th, 
at Punjab Indian Market and 
Cuuisine, 618 W Las Tunas Dr. 
in San Gabriel. Great food, Good 
price, Deli atmosphere. Please 
contact Deanna Arthur at least 
two days before the event to be 
included in the reservation. 

Readers Theater 
Coming in April
Readers Theater is coming to our Branch meeting 
on Monday, April 20th!

"THE LADIES REMEMBER - Eleanor Roosevelt 
Uncovers the Road to the 19th Amendment" will be 
performed by members of our branch in celebra-
tion of the 100th anniversary of the passage of the 
19th amendment. 

More information will be in our April newsletter, 
but please save the date and plan to come!


